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Caring for Caregiver Grants 2024 
 

Dane County Caring for Caregiver Program Grants are part of the  

National Family Caregiver Support Program funded by the Older  

Americans Act. The grant year runs from January 1—December 31. 

Funds are available for caregiver respite and supplemental services. 

 

Eligibility 
 

Caregivers age 18 plus who are primary caregivers for: 
 

 A fragile, older adult age 60 plus 

 A person with Alzheimer’s or dementia of any age 
 

Grandparents and other relative caregivers age 55 plus who are  

primary caregivers for a child age 18 and under 
 

Parents and other relative caregivers age 55 plus who are primary  

caregivers for a severely disabled adult age 19—54 

 

How to Apply 
 

We will begin accepting inquiry calls for 2024 grants on Monday,  

December 18, 2023. Call 608-381-5733 and your name will be added to 

the list for scheduling assessments in January.  
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In honor of Caregiver Champion Rosalynn Carter 1927—2023 
 

“Do what you can to show you care about 
others and you will make our world a better 

place.” 
 
According to her biography from the Rosalynn Carter Institute for 

Caregivers, Rosalynn Carter began caregiving at age 12 when her father  

was diagnosed with cancer. She helped care for him and her younger  

siblings until he died when she was 13.  
 

Her family also cared for her grandfather who came to live with them  

when her grandmother passed away. Mrs. Carter helped care for her own 

mother until she died at the age of 94 and was a caregiver for other family 

members. She expressed her life-long experience as a caregiver when she 

said, “Caregiving is hard, even on the good days when it brings joy and 

fulfillment. It requires dedication, determination, and time.” 
 

Mrs. Carter’s own experiences in caregiving, along with the many stories 

she’d heard, inspired her to found the Rosalynn Carter Institute for 

Caregivers in 1987. She strongly believed that it is critically important—

when more and more Americans are called on to give care—that we do  

all we can to support caregivers. The Institute has programs for those 

providing care to persons with dementia, programs for those caring for  

our veterans, and for working caregivers.  
 

The Caring for You, Caring for Me Program provides education and  

support to caregivers through a series of flexible learning modules. The 

Rosalynn Carter Institute advocates for caregivers nationally, and offers  

the opportunity to join the 4Kinds Network. Named from the Former First 

Lady’s famous quote: “There are only four kinds of people in the world—

those who have been caregivers, those who are currently caregivers,  

those who will be caregivers, and those who will need caregivers;” the 

network is a community of current and former caregivers from all 

backgrounds advocating for structural change to our current systems of  

care and supporting each other along the way. 
 

In addition to her pioneering role as active First Lady to her husband 

President Jimmy Carter, she was an advocate for equality and mental health 

issues at a time when there was great stigma attached. After leaving the 

Whitehouse the Carters worked to build houses for the poor and on 

eradicating disease in some of the world’s poorest countries, leading lives  

of exemplary service. 
 

“Besides being a loving mother and extraordinary First Lady, my mother  

was a great humanitarian in her own right,” said Chip Carter (her son). “Her 

life of service and compassion was an example for all Americans. She will be 

sorely missed not only by our family but by the many people who have better 

mental health care and access to resources for caregiving today.”  
 

—Jane De Broux, Caregiver Specialist 

 Area Agency on Aging of Dane County 
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https://rosalynncarter.org/
https://rosalynncarter.org/
https://rosalynncarter.org/4kinds/


The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 

(CMS) recently released the 2024 premium, 

deductible, and coinsurance amounts for the 

Medicare Part A and Part B programs.  
 

The standard monthly premium for  

Medicare Part B enrollees with an income 

less than or equal to $103,000/year will be 

$174.70/month in 2024 (higher incomes 

will be subject to higher premiums). The annual  

deductible for all Medicare Part B beneficiaries 

will be $240 in 2024. The Medicare Part A  

inpatient hospital deductible that beneficiaries 

pay if admitted to the hospital will be $1,632  

in 2024, an increase of $32 from $1,600  

in 2023. Medicare Part A inpatient hospital  

deductible covers costs for the first 60 days of 

Medicare-covered inpatient care in a benefit 

period. In 2024, beneficiaries must pay a  

coinsurance amount of $408 per day for the 

61st through 90th day of a hospitalization in  

a benefit period and $816 per day for lifetime 

reserve days after that.  
 

For beneficiaries in skilled nursing facilities,  

the daily coinsurance for days 21 through 100 

of extended care services in a benefit period 

will be $204.00 in 2024. Medicare covers up  

to 100 days in a skilled nursing facility care if 

the patient has an inpatient hospital stay of at  

least three days before being transferred to a 

skilled nursing facility, and there is no  

cost-sharing (no copay) for the first 20 days. 

After day 100, the full skilled nursing facility 

expense is the patient’s responsibility. (The 

three-day inpatient stay requirement was 

waived in some circumstances during the 

COVID pandemic, but that waiver flexibility 

ended in May 2023.) 
 

In continued efforts to improve access to  

health care and lower costs, the Department  

of Health and Human Services (HHS), through 

CMS, finalized a new rule to streamline  

enrollment in Medicare Savings Programs 

(MSPs), making coverage more affordable. 

The state of Wisconsin can help pay Medicare 

Part A and B premiums, as well as deductibles, 

coinsurances and copayments if you are  

financially eligible, ranging between 100-135% 

of the Federal Poverty Guidelines. You can see  

if you qualify for Medicare Savings Programs at  

access.wi.gov, call the Wisconsin Medicaid 

Agency at 888-794-5556. See more information 

here: https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/

medicaid/seniors.htm.  

For more MIPPA  

Program information,  

call  

MIPPA Program Specialist, 

Leilani Amundson,  

at 608-240-7458.  
 

This project was supported 

by the Wisconsin  

Department of Health  

Services with financial  

assistance, in whole or in 

part, by grant number 

2101WIMIAA, from the U.S. 

Administration for  

Community Living,  

Department of Health and 

Human Services,  

Washington, D.C. 20201. 

www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/

publications/p1/p10062.pdf 

To find more information 

about Medicaid and the  

various programs in  

Wisconsin you can look at 

the Wisconsin Department of 

Health Services website at 

https://dhs.wisconsin.gov/

medicaid/index.htm.  

To determine if you qualify 

for Medicaid coverage,  

apply at  

access.wisconsin.gov or call 

your local Medicaid Agency. 

In Dane County that is the 

Capitol Consortium  

1-888-794-5556.  

Monthly MIPPA Moment:   

Medicare A & B Costs in 2024 
 
MIPPA (Medicare Improvements for Patients and Providers Act) 

has a goal of educating older adults on Medicare’s cost-saving 

benefits & preventive services.  

https://access.wisconsin.gov/access/
https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/medicaid/seniors.htm
https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/medicaid/seniors.htm
https://dhs.wisconsin.gov/medicaid/index.htm
https://dhs.wisconsin.gov/medicaid/index.htm
https://access.wisconsin.gov/access/
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Caregiver GPS 
Learn how to navigate the journey of family caregiving 
 

We invite you to join the Aging and Disability Resource Centers of Rock 

and Dane Counties for a year-long, virtual, family caregiver education  

series.  Webinars will be offered the 3rd Thursday of each month from 

Noon-1pm beginning January 18, 2024. There is no cost to join.  

Registration is required to obtain the link. Join when you can for topics that 

interest you. 
 

Family caregivers will learn from experts about topics including:  dementia 

information; communication skills for dementia caregivers; legal, financial 

and crisis planning; home safety; assistive devices; having difficult conver-

sations; resource connections; travel planning as a caregiver; and enjoying 

your holidays.  Each session will allow for question-and-answer time.  
 

For a schedule of topics, more information, or to register for the link, 

please contact: 
 

Rock County Dementia Care Specialist, Karen Tennyson at 608-741-3615 

or karen.tennyson@co.rock.wi.us 
 

Dane County Dementia Care Specialists, Ellen Taylor and Kayla Olson at 

danedcs@countyofdane.com 
 

danedcs@countyofdane.com 

mailto:karen.tennyson@co.rock.wi.us
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